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May 2019 
 
Since conference, I attended fallen firefighters memorial service in Ottawa September 
9th where Cache Creek Fire Chief Clayton Cassidy was honoured as well retired Victoria 
Chief and past FCABC board member Doug Angrove. During this time I attended a 
hospitality event and over the three days, was able to meet and greet the families.    
 
Deputy Director Mike Adams and I attended the “Reset the Clock” workshop in 
Kamloops on October 18th and the IAFF contract meeting on October 19th.  
Both sessions were very informative.  
 
Deputy Director Adams hosted a meeting with BCEHS and Zone 3 Chiefs on 
September 14th in Kamloops where discussions on BCEHS Action Plan were discussed.  
District Managers Lisa Dwyer & Brian Silvester and PTCC (Kamloops Dispatch) 
Manager were in attendance. 
 
Deputy Director Adams also attended the GVFCA special meeting on BCEHS/CRM 
Sept. 25th at J.I.B.C. New Westminster and the IAFF/FCABC Leadership Summit in 
Victoria March 6th and 7th.  
 
I attended the Board meeting and Government Relations day in Victoria April 4th and 5th 
where one of the guest speakers was CVSE representative Nam Nguyen who provided 
the Board with an update on overweight apparatus, which I continue to work with them 
on.  
 
A Zone meeting on April 11th in Kamloops was held with 36 members in attendance. 
The day included providing an update on Association business from recent meetings 
attended, OFC Fire Service advisor Rick Owens provided update and presentations by  
Ian Lightbody on Public Broadband, Brad Litke, BC Wildfire and Blaine Wiggins, BCAS 
 
Following lunch provided by Kamloops Fire Rescue and Zone 3, a tour of Kamloops 
Fire Rescue training facility was conducted.  
 
Respectfully submitted 
 
Fire Chief Brad Shirley 
FCABC Zone 3 Director 


